



FRIDAY 12 NOON CLOSURE

Up until Easter we are continuing to close at 12 noon on a Friday to allow cover for teachers planning and preparation time. Unfortunately we still do not have a full staff team back in school and to ensure pupils are able to access the small group catch up sessions and boosters all staff are needed throughout the week.

We have a register of keyworker pupils who remained in school and we have sent a text out to all those parents to confirm a place at the Friday afternoon provision.

Thankyou to all our parents for being understanding and enabling the school to continue with this. We are hoping that we can begin getting back to normal very soon. We will be reviewing this after Easter and letting parents know whether it will need to continue.

COVID-19

Please see Below the PE days for your child. Please could you ensure your child comes in their PE equipment on that day.

> Reception – Tuesday Year 1 – Monday

Year 2 - Wednesday

Year 3IW – Tuesday

Year 3S – Wednesday

Year 4 - Thursday

Year 5 – Monday

Year 6 - Wednesday

COVID-19

Please note that all the related paperwork for COVID-19 can be found on the school website in School Information tab at the top of the home page then COVID-19. We will review and updat these documents as and when required by the government. Thankyou

SOCIAL MEDIA

We have had to deal with several issues with regards to pupils being on chatrooms online at home using unkind converations and language. Unfortunately whilst we will do our best to ensure that we monitor everything on school equipment we cannot monitor personal media equipment. Please can we ask parents to montior the use of mobile devices at home and excersise some controls over what children are accessing freely. We want to reduce time taken to resolve issues that are not school related to be able to ensure pupils are concentrating on getting back into school and catching up on lost learning. We have also asked the PCSO teams to come and speak to the children with regards to acceptable use of online resources and online bullying.

RED NOSE DAY!

We will be celebrating Red nose day this year in support of well needed charities that it supports world wide as wel, as on our doorstep in our communities. Red Noses will go on sale next week from 15th March for £1.50 each. Please see letter on the reverse for further information.

FAMILY GROUP PHOTOGRAPHS

Family group photos will take place in school on Tuesday 23rd
March – please send your child in smart uniform. Also
individual photos for our new pupils and any who missed the
previous photo session will be taken then.

MAM THEATRE PRODUCTIONS

On Thursday 18th and Friday the 19th each bubble from Year 1 to Year 6 will participate in an interactive Theatre production. It will be a great experience and well needed treat!



SUPERSTAR OF THE WEEK!

LYNDON JOSEPHS - YEAR 1P

<u>SAFEGUARDING NOTICE</u>: Please note if you have a concern with regards to a child please contact Mrs Wild our Designated safeguarding lead or Mrs Smith Responsible Named Person on 01274 545019 or <u>office@hstb.co.uk</u>

ENDING 12th MARCH 2021